

PU/2025/124

July 21, 2025

## Circular

**Sub:** Course Registration and Commencement of Classes for Higher Semester Students for Odd Semester of the Academic Year 2025-26.

Ref: Circular no.: PU/2025/211 dated July 11, 2025

Dear Students.

This is to inform all Higher Semester Students that the Academic Session for the Year 2025-26 will commence from **August 11, 2025** onwards. In this direction, please note the following.

- 1. The Attendance Marking shall commence from August 11, 2025 and Mandatory Attendance of 75% shall be adhered to. Hence you must start attending classes from August 11, 2025.
- 2. The Fee for the Academic Year 2025-26 shall be payable in full or in two [2] equal Installments.
- 3. Students are required to remit their first Instalment of Fees (50% of the Total Fee) on or before **August 05, 2025** to complete the Course Registration through LINWAYS Portal. Students with arrears in Fee will not be allowed to attend the classes until the First Installment of Fee is paid in order to obtain a 'Confirmed Registration'.
- 4. Students may kindly make the remittance through any one of the following modes only. Cash payments will not be accepted under any circumstances.
  - UPI/QR Code payments
  - Online Payment through the Linways Portal
  - POS Machine Swipe
  - Demand Draft (DD) in the name of Presidency University, payable at Bangalore
  - Other approved online payment gateways
- 5. Students with Fee-arrear, if any, of the previous Academic Year, will not be eligible to attend Classes, participate in any Academic and Non-academic Activities of the University and to Register for the Odd Semester of the Academic Year 2025-26.

Registrar

Page 1 | 2



- 6. Should students have any queries regarding Course Registration and Commencement of Classes for Fall/Odd Semester, they may contact their respective Class Coordinators for required information.
- 7. Should Students have any other query related to remittance of Fee, they may contact the Accounts Department at **080-23093500 (Ext -115)** / **fee@presidencyuniversity.in**.

We wish the Students all the best for the ensuing Academic Year 2025-26.

Registrar